## 19 April 1943

Hy dear Taylor,

Thanks for your note which percolated down to Somerset.

where f was hunting primroses. I also have not seen any
advertisement, though I was glad to have your news that things
are moving.

By the way, did you ever get into touh with Dr P. Turnbull.

the Medical Superintendent of the Tooting Bec Hospital, or any of his
assistants? I forget exactly how we left it, but perhaps you were
waiting for me to give you his name and accress; before your writing

to him in order to/arrange for a large number of patients to be avaitable for bfood-grouping, if you are able to visit the hospital.

If they could mobilise eveb a couple of hundred, it would seem well worth while to make the trip.

Yours sincerely,